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~ Fall 2013 “Backsights” ~

Enclosed in this mailing is “Backsights”, (Volume
32, Numer 2) featuring “The Boy Surveyor” on the
front cover. Although is it history now, there is an
announcement on page 8 of the “Backsights” about
an international meeting for young surveyors last
month in Portugal. Please encourage younger
surveyors that you know to become members of the
Surveyors Historical Society (SHS). Membership
applications are on the outside rear cover of
“Backsights”.

~ Philadelphia Rendezvous ~

SHS has been very busy this year. We had two
international members attend our salute to the
surveying of Mason and Dixon Surveyors
Rendezvous 2013. The event was well covered by
local news media, and I think you can expect some
detailed storied in surveying periodicals. On the
reverse side of this newsletter is a unique report of
the Philadelphia meeting written for by our
Australian guest and SHS member, John Brock, for
“Geomatic World”, November/December 2013
edition.

If you would like to view the collection of
photographs from this Rendezvous, please visit the
following website: ~ www.surveyorsrendezvous.org

~ Passing of a Fellow Surveyor ~

We have received word earlier this week that Richard
Howerton has passed away. Even though Richard
resided in Kentucky (and was on the Kentucky
Surveyors licensing board), his surveying company
was in Portsmouth Ohio. Richard was the lead
person a couple of years ago for our Surveyors
Rendezvous at Shawnee State Park in Ohio.
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~ Bilby Tower Update ~

The Bilby surveying observation tower that SHS
removed from point Couba in Louisiana has been
erected in Osgood, Indiana, Jasper Sherman Bilby’s
hometown. We had all the structural members of the
62 foot steel tower regalvanized; and a local citizen
created new wooden platforms. Volunteers from the
National Geodetic Surveyors (NGS) organization met
in mid-October to assemble and erect the tower. Ulis
Jones and Sue French had sorted the regalvanized
members and marked the interior tower members
with red paint (and the outer tower members with

blue paint) a couple of weeks before the “re-
assembly”.

Retited NGS members from Virginia, Michigan,
Indiana and SHS members from West Virginia, lowa,
Ohio, Indiana, Georgia, and Tennessee all showed
up. The Town of Osgood had dug the anchor holes
for us and Charlie Glover (Virginia) had donated
some anchors to substitute for those we could not
recover from the Louisiana Wildlife Preserve swamp.
There were many photographs taken, and no doubt
detailed reports will be written. The final dedication
ceremony will be conducted in the Spring of 2014.
Details to follow. Following is the website address
for the collection of Bilby Tower assembly pictures:

https://plus.google.com/photos/10920917991997455
9773/albums/5935100767612928177

~ Elections ~

Three members of the board-of-directors terms expire
this year. Nominations for the SHS Board of
Directors should be submitted to Qkuley or Langelan
(see inside rear cover of the enclosed “Backsights”).






